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Call to Order 
Representative Edward Canfield, Chair, called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 
 
Attendance 
Members Present: Representatives Canfield, Allor, Bizon, Inman, LaSata, Whiteford, 
Yaroch, Faris, Kosowski, Santana, and Yanez.  No members were absent. 
 
DHHS Overview and Departmentwide Administration Presentations 
Mr. Nick Lyon, Director of the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS), gave 
a presentation on the Fiscal Year 2017-18 Executive Budget Recommendation, and an 
overview of programs and services.  Mr. Lyon also introduced senior members of the 
Department in attendance at the meeting. 
 
Ms. Karen Parker, Senior Deputy Director of Business Integration, presented an 
overview of the DHHS Business Integration Center and related recommendations 
included in the FY 2017-18 Executive Budget Recommendation for information 
technology and project management. 
 
Ms. Farah Hanley, Senior Deputy Director of Financial Operations Administration, 
assisted in the presentations. 
 
Mr. Lyon, Ms. Parker, and Ms. Hanley responded to questions from Subcommittee 
members.  The Department agreed to discuss further and/or provide the following: 

 Information on MI Choice waiver program 
 Michigan first adoption goal and incentives 
 Suspicion-based drug testing program status, including plan for continuation and 

statutory sunset date 
 Data showing decreased use or other impact on hospital emergency 

departments of Healthy Michigan Plan 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business before the Subcommittee, the meeting was adjourned 
by Chair Canfield at 1:17 p.m. 
 


